Pioneer Band Association Meeting

September 23, 2014

Present: Suzanne Ross, Allison Housner, Mary Leach, David Leach,
Nancy Waring, Stacey Pakela, Anne Gilbert, Amy Higgins, Susan Mihans,
Steve Mihans, Terry Haley, Chris and Cathy Miller, Trixi Packmohr, Tim
Douthit, Camille Flores, Alison and Graham Battersby, Judith Block,
Cathy McKenny, Wei Zhang, Claire Zimmerman, Kathleen Garvey, Mary
Skiver

Communication Secretary report:

*Data base is complete, 7 students have not yet registered
*Webmaster, Bruce Shields is re-vamping the web site. It currently has
multiple links and he is working hard, doing a great job. Anyone can
contact a board member if they have any problems with the website.

Recording Secretary report: None

Treasurer’s Report:

*Please refer to report - last page of minutes

Band Camp income $77,250

PBA dues collected $6,100

*Overall the band is in good shape financially for a non-tour year.

Vice Presidents Report:

*Band Picnic 270 people! Had a great day! What a great way to welcome
people to the Pioneer Bands

*Open positions

1. Chair for Senior Activities - near the end of the year

2. Chair for Bandquet - need a committee to work on memory book,
possibly someone with graphic design experience

*Shadows needed for jobs for next year

1. Band Camp Bus - Anne Gilbert

2. Picnic Pops - Games

3. Treasurer - PBA



Directors reports:

Nancy Waring - Varsity Band is off to a great start! Many students went
to band camp and they were very excited to show their skills to kids that
didn’t make it to camp.

Nice to see many Varsity Band students going to football games and
hanging out with the marching band.

It's going to be a very good band this year!

David Leach - Band camp was wonderful, the kids put on an amazing
concert after 5 days of rehearsal!

*All State deadline today, Sept 23.

*Chair auditions beginning late October

*Solo & Ensemble at the end of January Livonia Franklin

*Band Festival will be hosted by Pioneer

*Spring Auditions in second week of March

*If anyone needs to get a hold of Ms. Waring or Mr. Leach please e-mail
*Fundraising - Car Wash Oct 12th, each child needs to collect pledges,
usually wash 500 cars

*Fundraising - Candy starts Oct 14th, cannot sell candy on Pioneer
campus. Each child responsible for selling 2 boxes each

*Mr. Leach stated that he and Ms. Waring are very grateful for our kids,
and feel lucky to teach in Ann Arbor



TREASURER’S REPORT - September 23, 2014
- Susan and Steve Mihans

Income $95,845 (Total)

Band Camp $77,250
PBA Dues 6,100 (to date)
Apparel 1,064
Sunday Bus 2,453
Mugs 23

Sunday Parent Bus 2,453

Expenses $86,224 (Total)
Band Camp $67,926
Interlochen 42,845
Counselor Honoraria 6,700
Transportation 12,400
Misc Expenses 2,883
Band Camp Scholarships 3,439
Surplus of $5,884.80. However, we’re anticipating paying AAPS
approximately $5,200 in the Spring for expenses they've incurred for
camp. We should break even for camp this year.
Sunday Parent Bus 51,690 — Small profit of $763

NET PROFIT $9,124.76

Bank Accounts
Savings $16,311.63
Checking $ 2,378.58
cD $11,101.30

TOTAL $29,791.51



